


programs.  Many of the events are currently not active during the pandemic.  SFPD has 
published the results of the surveys, which are available through the same webpage.  On 
September 30, 2020, SFPD issued a news release announcing the online community 
engagement survey.  
  
On November 17, 2020, SFPD issued Community Engagement Unit Order “Youth and 
Community Engagement Unit – Community Surveys.”  The Order directs the community 
survey results to be incorporated into the Annual Report on Community Policing as well 
as the SFPD webpage. 
 
 
Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial 
compliance with this recommendation; however, the Department of Justice recommends 
that SFPD re-publicize the availability of the surveys when normal community 
engagement events and programs resume, including on social media.  Please let us know 
if you have any questions or would like to discuss further.  Thank you. 
 








